MARICOPA COUNTY ATTORNEY’S OFFICE
ADMINISTRATION

MEMORANDUM FOR RECORD

Date:  July 29, 2019
Subject: Telephone Inquiry from County HR (Jan Plank) - McVey

I received a telephone call from Jan Plank, County HR Director on July 29, 2019 reference an
anonymous inquiry (see enclosure) regarding the relationship between Acting Chief Deputy Michael
McVey and Investigations Division Lieutenant Sharon Gage.

Both Michael McVey and Sharon Gage are following MCAO Policy 10.2 - Conflicts of Interest
Paragraph D and E. On January 11, 2019 both Michael McVey and Sharon Gage submitted
memorandums to their respective supervisory chain and the Human Resources Department reporting a
personal relationship outside of MCAO.

The Investigations Division would normally report to the Chief Deputy, however, the Investigations
Division was moved under the County Attorney eliminating any possible conflict of interest. Acting
Chief Deputy Michael McVey does not have supervisory responsibility over Sharon Gage or personnel
within the Investlgat}ons Division.

Phillip G Pembroke
Human Resources Manager
Maricopa County Attorney’s Office

Enclosure



